
 
 

Glowing Ember Pack 283  –  Nira Rajan  

 
The 'Glowing Ember Award' is presented to those parents and leaders who during the past year 

have given that extra bit of enthusiasm, which is so much a part of a successful pack, troop, or 

crew program. Each unit selects a volunteer to recognize who has made that difference – who 

has made Scouting better. 

 

Nira has turned around the pack with a membership recruitment result of 25 scouts following a 

focus in recruiting 2017/2018.  She has worked with schools to get more access.  She has 

volunteered at James Hill and helped set up at Gleason Lake carnival Archery booth recruiting 

new scout families.  She has made all the scout families feel very welcome and worked to fill all 

the open volunteer roles in Pack 283.  She has helped in every area for the pack and leaders to 

be successful, often filling in when others can't assist.  She is truly the Glowing Ember for Pack 

283. 

 


